
February 5, 2024 In Support of RI House Bill 7295

To the RI House Committee on Environment and Natural Resources:


My name is Jennifer Sherman, and I support H 7295.

I was fortunate to be a member of the RI Geoengineering Study Commission, whose work

documents the phenomenon of manmade weather modification, with a long history of

governmental and private funding. Intertwined with the international military interests, 
academia and private industry, it involves the deployment of what constitutes weaponry upon 
us, The People. 

On the bright side, this year we don’t have to go through the arduous process of proving this is 
happening, specifically that Solar Radiation Modification (SRM) is a real thing. The White House 
document you are now all in possession of clearly spells out what is going on.  It also lays bare 
the idea that the Federal Government is still unsure how to govern as it conducts“experiments” 
over and through all of us who never consented to be participants.

I use the word “through” here because absorbed metals, like the ones mentioned in 
CONGRESSIONALLY MANDATED RESEARCH PLAN AND AN INITIAL RESEARCH 
GOVERNANCE FRAMEWORK RELATED TO SOLAR RADIATION MODIFICATION of June 2023 
make all living beings more conductive and therefore more susceptible to the effects of 
manmade microwave radiation pollution, which is also deployed for weather modification. This 
speaks to enormous suffering for people and animals, alike.

This is where The State of Rhode Island is obligated to step in. There should be no confusion 
about governance because The Constitution of the United States of America and the Rhode 
Island Constitution are pretty clear. The challenge has been to get the state, via elected, 
obviously party obligated politicians to enact governance to protect their constituents, the 
environment and the valuable natural resources of our state.

I have Multiple Sclerosis (MS) and a compromised immune system. I am disgusted by the “held 
for further study” announcements made BEFORE testimony was given -  not just last year but 
the year before as well. Two years worth of committee meetings on this subject wasting 
everyone’s time.  There is literally nothing left to study! This year The White House is telling us 
exactly what they have been funding and plan to do. 

Metals that produce neurological malfunction are deliberately being released in absorbable 
forms upon the population, and upon every other living thing. I never consented to this 
poisoning and I am sure most rational people wouldn’t, either.  The question then becomes 
who exactly makes the final call of culling the population? Why is this not a crime?  Who 
exactly benefits?  I know I don’t. I’m suffering and it’s frustrating to watch the elected in both 
parties not step up and do what they were sworn-in to do.

This year it should be easy. It’s about Pollution, Governance and Consent. H 7295 is the 
appropriate remedy. If it’s not perfect don’t hold if for further study - just fix it and pass it into 
law already. This is the best bill yet. It addresses very concisely what is happening and how to 
handle it.

Little Rhode Island has always been a leader. We didn’t sign The Constitution until it had a Bill 
of Rights.  We need to make it known that OUR STATE DOES NOT CONSENT to this Federal 
display of hubris.  DC needs to be reminded: Just because you can do something, doesn’t 
mean you should. 


Jennifer Sherman Bach
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